
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE SEPTEMBER 5, 2006 

NO PARKING PROHIBITION– EDGELEY BOULEVARD 

Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco recommends: 
 
1. That staff investigate the need for a No Parking prohibition on the east side of 

Edgeley Boulevard (northbound) between Portage Parkway and Pennsylvania 
Avenue, Monday through Friday; 

 
2. That staff investigate the need for a No Parking Prohibition on the west side of 

Edgeley Boulevard (southbound) between Portage Parkway and Pennsylvania 
Avenue, Monday through Friday; and 

 
3. That staff report back to a future Committee of the Whole in December 2006. 

 
Economic Impact 

  
 N/A. 

Purpose 

To deal with ongoing parking issues along Edgeley Boulevard, from Portage Parkway to 
Pennsylvania Avenue. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

My office has been in receipt of complaints regarding the problem of tractor trailers stopping and 
parking on both sides of Edgeley Boulevard in order to load and/or unload their vehicles. 
 
Our By-Law department has confirmed that over the years, numerous complaints have been 
called in regarding the parking of tractor trailers on Edgeley Boulevard, south of Pennsylvania 
Avenue. Currently, three hour on-street parking is allowed on Edgeley Boulevard between 6:00 
am and 6:00 pm, so Bylaw is limited in the number of parking tags they can issue if the tractor 
trailers are parked for less than 3 hours. 
 
However, complainants have expressed a safety concern with exiting driveways on Edgeley 
Boulevard when tractor trailers are parked along the roadway, and to address these safety 
concerns and since Edgeley is a high traffic street, it is felt that No Parking at anytime prohibitions 
would be better suited to this roadway. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
A-2 – Promote Community Safety, Health & Wellness 
 
A-5 – Plan & Manage Growth 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Conclusion 

In light of ongoing safety concerns on Edgeley Boulevard, it would be appropriate to implement 
permanent No Parking prohibitions along both the east and west sides of Edgeley Boulevard, 
between Portage Parkway and Pennsylvania Avenue, Monday through Friday. 



Attachments 

None 

Report prepared by: 

Cindy Furfaro-Benning, Council Executive Assistant 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Sandra Yeung Racco 
Councillor, Ward 4 
 


